ASSESSMENTS AND ABORIGINAL CHILDREN AND FAMILIES:

Helping families through Developmental Assessments and Reports

Things to consider when working with Aboriginal children and families:

1. Cultural Risk – For many Aboriginal leaders, professionals and parents, there will be a historical indication of power, professional over parent.

2. Assessments can cause feelings of guilt, inadequacy, inferiority of having a child who is labeled as delayed or not meeting “typical” milestones.

3. There is potential to increase social isolation, when parents don’t keep appointments because of fear or anxiety, they then become labeled themselves as non-compliant or hard to reach.

4. Parents won’t access services available to them because they feel judged. 

5. Cultural Safety – it is more important to form a trusting relationship with families than it is to rush doing a developmental assessment by a certain time.

6. Respect is very important.  How we talk to families determine if they feel respected or disrespected. 

7. We need to remember family centred practice and work with families where they are at in their lives, not where we think they should be.

8. Interpretation of results of assessments has to be done within cultural context, economic context, and parent education and knowledge.  We cannot risk misinterpretation and stereotyping because of culture or race.
9. We cannot place value on assessments that are not done by skilled, experienced ECD workers.  Training and evaluation, as well as support for refresher courses are crucial for workers and the families they serve.  Training for administering assessments should not be a one time deal.

10. Report writing must be emphasized when doing an assessment.  Quality report writing will improve access to services and funding for special needs children, but they still need to be written for the benefit of the parents understanding.

11. Wording in assessments is very important.  Be cautious not to indicate failure, it might be better to say, “not yet” or “potential” or “emerging”

12. Developmental assessments may be the first of many additional assessments and the more specialized assessments will be full of medical jargon.  We need to ensure that we use simple language and that we can help simplify reports from other specialists or professionals.
Two good resources:
1. A Guide for Culturally Focused Early Intervention Therapy Programs for Aboriginal Children and Families in British Columbia

2. Steps in the Right Direction: Connecting and Collaborating in Early Intervention Therapy
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